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FAIRFIELD  LUDLOWE  HIGH  SCHOOL

Office for Pupil Services and Counseling 
785 Unquowa Road







Fairfield, CT 06824-5064






Phone:  203-255-7232   Fax:  203-255-7244
http://fairfieldschools.org/schools/flhs/ 

Vanessa Montorsi, Director of Pupil Services and Counseling
Julie Power, Administrative Assistant
Dear Parent/Guardian, 

Fairfield Ludlowe High School will be administering the PSAT to all sophomores and juniors on Wednesday, October 11. There is no cost for students to take the PSAT and they will be automatically registered for the test. All sophomores and juniors will receive the Official Student Guide to the PSAT/NMSQT in homeroom this week. Students are encouraged to review this material and use the practice full length test to help them understand the types of questions they will be asked. Math and English teachers will also be discussing PSAT related information in classes next week. 
Sophomores- The test is purely a practice and diagnostic tool; the results are not sent to colleges. 

Juniors- This is a practice test that will not be sent to colleges. However, a small number of students may qualify for National Merit Scholarship recognition based upon your scores as eleventh graders. In addition, this test will be a preview for the SAT which will be administered to all juniors on March 21, 2018 as the State of Connecticut student assessment of academic proficiency. 
On October 11, all sophomores will report to assigned homerooms (signs will be posted) and juniors will report to the gym at 7:30 a.m. All students must come to the testing session with two #2 pencils, a calculator and a picture ID. All students will be dismissed from school at 11:45 a.m. No lunch will be served on this day.

Students who have pre-approved accommodations from the College Board will be provided with those accommodations and their day will be adjusted accordingly. Students with accommodations will be provided additional information in a separate email. 
Test results can be accessed by December 13 via the student’s College Board account. Students will receive an email when their PSAT scores are available. Visit https://www.collegeboard.org/ to create a College Board account.

Below is an outline of what sophomores and juniors should expect for Wednesday, October 11: 

	Reading Test
	60 Minutes

	5 Minute Break

	Writing & Language Test
	35 Minutes

	Math Test-No Calculator
	25 Minutes

	5 Minute Break

	Math Test-Calculator
	45 Minutes


Fairfield Public Schools is excited to offer this opportunity to FLHS students. If you have additional questions regarding the PSAT, please contact your child’s school counselor or visit the College Board website at: http://www.collegeboard.com/student/testing/psat/about.html 

Best Regards,

Vanessa Montorsi
Director of Pupil Services & Counseling 
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